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COLLEGE OF BUSINESS FACULTY / STAFF MEETING MINUTES
FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 1:30 PM

Greg Frazier, Sr. Associate Dean, opened the meeting at 1:33 PM. 

BGS ANNOUNCEMENT
Dr. Stephanie Rasmussen, BGS Faculty Advisor, reminded those in attendance about the upcoming BGS Charity Dinner to be held February 22nd at 6:30 pm at the Courtyard by Marriott Arlington South. The proceeds from the dinner will benefit Alliance for Children, a local non-profit that is directly involved in the protection from child abuse. Please contact Dr. Rasmussen or Nancy Fletcher for more information, to purchase tickets or to make a donation.

ALLY AND AIM
[bookmark: _GoBack]Cindy Lowery, Director of Office of Students with Disabilities, spoke to those in attendance about the requirements of AIM. She stated that more training would be forthcoming for all those on campus. For faculty, the main areas to be effected are that alternative testing will now be scheduled by the student online and the faculty notification letter will be much more detailed with regard to accommodations.

Joseph Rutledge gave a brief overview of ALLY to the attendees. This is a program inside of CANVAS that helps make course content much more accessible through the course accessibility report, accessibility indicators, and built in how-to-fix guides.  Students will access alternative formatting for the courses such as OCReal, tagged pdf, html, epub, electronic braille or audio/mp3 files. In addition, administrators will receive accessibility reports on all courses, which should be 100% in compliance. If anyone should have any questions, please reach out to ally@uta.edu.

TITLE IX NEW REGULATIONS
Michelle Willbanks, UTA Title IX Coordinator, provided a presentation on the new regulations of Title IX established by the laws recently passed by the Texas legislature. In summary, all employees have an obligation to report any instance of sexual abuse/harassment if it involves a UTA entity (student, faculty, and administrator) to the Title IX office. Online reporting tools are available. A request from the audience for a more in-depth training was made and Dr. Frazier/Dean Dombroski responded that it would be arranged (Friday, March 6th at 1:30 pm, room 609). If anyone should have questions, please reach out to titleix@uta.edu.

WELCOME TO NEW STAFF
Dr. Frazier recognized new staff: Ashten Simmons, VBOC, Administrative Assistant.





LIBRARY UPDATE
Ruthie Brock reminded everyone that the Wall Street Journal subscription is now live for all UTA faculty/staff/students. She also explained that this subscription is also provided by the Library through both Proquest and Wall Street Journal links on the new Library webpage. If you notice an issue with the webpage links, please contact Ruthie at brock@uta.edu. She also mentioned that she might be considering retirement after the spring semester. 
BUSINESS WEEK
Dr. Frazier updated those in attendance on Business Week 2020 (March 23-27, 2020) and the need for class time donations. Please reach out to Marybeth Findley if willing to participate.
RESEARCH
Dr. Wendy Casper spoke about research grants and awards being available to all faculty. She reminded faculty to obtain an ORCID ID if they have not yet done so as this updates Mentis and is Research Gate compatible. Dr. Casper asked for submission of articles for the CoB publication awards to be announced at the May faculty/staff meeting.  She also mentioned the CoB impactful research grants that can be collaborated with outside disciplines and need to be linked to practical, relevant and usefulness in the non-academic world. If anyone has any questions, please contact Dr. Casper.
AACSB ACCREDITATION
Dr. Frazier informed everyone that the team visit will be in February 2021 and the CoB will be judged per the new 2020 accreditation standards. All departments are okay with regard to AOL progress and the chairs are working on faculty qualifications. Dr. Frazier will be asking faculty to provide statements of engagement, innovation and impact for inclusion into the AACSB report that will be submitted.
COB UPDATES
Dr. Frazier reiterated that the Wall Street Journal subscription was now active and that everyone should have received an email by now with login information. Staff award nominations will be open from Feb. 17-April 3rd.  Room 340 is still a work in progress but should hopefully be completed this semester. If anyone needs additional photography, please contact Randy Gentry: randy.gentry@uta.edu. The budget meeting will be Feb. 24th in room 609 at 1:30 for those interested. Dr. Frazier reminded faculty that teaching loads are being evaluated currently.  A graphic was provided showing that SCHs are up overall; however, headcount in the spring is down 3.1%

CURRICULUM ISSUES 
The BS in Business Analytics proposal is currently with the UT System. 

Proposed changes for prerequisites for Mana 4393 and Marketing catalog changes were presented. Dr. Abdul Rasheed made the motion to approve the changes as presented. Dr. Edmund Prater seconded the motion. The changes were approved unanimously.



MBA admissions criteria were then presented (attached). A question was made with regard to the language about “approved vendor” by Dr. Jeffery McGee. Dr. David Gray made the motion to approve the changes as presented. Dr. Edmund Prater seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 

FACULTY/STAFF SURVEY
Dr. Fernando Jaramillo presented the results for the faculty/staff survey (attached). The Dean thanked everyone for his or her input, both good and bad. Dr. Jaramillo reminded everyone that this is just raw data and the first step to addressing issues brought forward. The Dean wants UTA CoB to be on the list as one of the best places to work in the DFW area. 

DEAN’S UPDATE
The Dean reminded everyone about the upcoming budget meeting on Feb. 24th and explained that the budget model is in a state of flux.  The Dean thanked the Mavs100 team – Edmund Prater, Jillian McFarland and Myalinda Martinez – for a job well done on January 24th. Over 170 attendees attended the inaugural Mavs100 event. The #1 business was CAET Project Management Consultants, LLC and Molly Sandlin. The Dean reminded everyone to get their tickets to the upcoming CoB rocks the CPC basketball game on February 13th. Richard Kaplan will be the speaker at the upcoming Maverick Macroeconomic Speaker event on February 18th.  The CoB strategic planning is continuing.

Dr. Frazier thanked everyone for attending and the meeting was adjourned at 3:32 p.m. to be followed by a reception.
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